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MADALAH’s Annual Youth Leadership Summit took
place last month which aims to connect young
aspirant Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander
people, so they can continue to grow into leaders
for the next generation.

This year, the event was kindly sponsored by MHP
Lawyers and Strandline Resources Limited which
allowed us to take 27 students to Gunnado Farm.
Our youth leaders participated in a 4-day camp
focusing on capacity building, including problem-
solving, networking, critical thinking, public
speaking and working as a team which are all
important aspects of a being a good leader.

Day 1 – MADALAH students and staff travelled
from Perth to Gunnado Farm, southeast of
Geraldton. On arrival, they unpacked, set up and
settled in for the big days ahead! The camp began
with students and staff enjoying a visit to
Ellendale Pool, learning about the Bimarra
(rainbow serpent) and paying our respects to the
traditional owners of the land on which they stood.
Students also engaged in a yarning circle with
Elders Des Mongoo, Ralph and Eric Dalgety. 

After hearing the Elder’s individual stories
and life journeys, the students took away a
positive and powerful sense of strength and
ownership. After a dinner of curried sausages,
the day concluded with a quiz night and UNO
championship before tucking in for the night,
recharging for the next day’s adventures.
Day 2 – The students and staff travelled to
Kadguwarra (Kalbarri) to meet Aunty Rachel
Mallard, who is a proud Nhanda Woman, at
Sally’s Tree. Aunty Rachel welcomed us to
country and explained the importance of
“throwing sand into the water” so we all lined
up on the foreshore to do this together.
Whilst at the foreshore we had lunch before a
group of students went to the jetty to chuck a
line in and another group created a space for
yarning and a little relaxation. From
Kadguwarra, we headed to the “Skywalk and
Natures Window” to again meet with Aunty
Rachel and learn the significance of the
Murchison River and the creation and purpose
of the Skywalk and Natures Window. Arriving
back at Gunnado it was Friday Taco night!
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Day 3 – Students spent the day participating in
a range of activities including a music workshop,
cooking and painting a canvas portraying the
rainbow serpent and a kangaroo designed by the
talented MADALAH alumnus Kam Barni. Our
first-ever student councillors were announced;
head boy, head girl, events/fundraising
representatives and wrap-around support
representatives. These roles were created to
ensure our students have a voice for all our
program planning moving forward; we are
extremely proud of each and every one of them.
The students were then split into two teams
(Milyura and Guwiyarl) to compete in a “Minute
to Win It” challenge for the annual MADALAH
shield. It was a hard-fought contest that
resulted in a 4 point difference, but the Milyura
team came out on top, finally beating the
Guwiyarl team after 2 long years.

Student Council Representatives: Head boy:
Oshay Calgaret, Head Girl: Jorjah Walley,
Student Support: Lavinia McKenna & Tyson
Crawford amd Events/Fundraising: Monty
Petterson & Brooklyn Cowdrey

To celebrate the final night of the Youth
Leadership Summit, a gala dinner was held. We
also awarded our Belle and Beau of the night,
our Rising Star, Future Mentor and Community
Development positions.

Belle: Aliyah Ninyette, Beau: Tj Walker, Future
Mentor (Snr): Peter De Assis, Future Mentor
(Jnr): Derell Corunna, Rising Star: Benjamin
Stack, Future Community Impact (Male): Kane
Simpson and Future Community Impact (Female):
Tahnee Ransfield.

Day 4 – Students and staff packed up and
gathered their belongings ready to head back to
Perth. On their journey home, the students wrote
letters describing each other’s leadership skills
and the qualities they had shown on camp. What
they wrote was truly heartfelt and we could see
just how many special and lifelong friendships
had been made.

The Youth Leadership cohort impresses us every
year. They always strive to do their very best,
stepping out of their comfort zone and being
vulnerable.

They are our leaders of tomorrow and we could
not be prouder of them all!

Credits:
Thank you to MPH Lawyers and Strandline
Resources for sponsoring the Youth Leadership
Summit and making it a reality.

Thank you to Lumiere Media and Jesse Pickett
for capturing these super special moments.



MADALAH staff attended St Hilda's NAIDOC
assembly to celebrate this year's theme 'Get Up,
Stand Up, Show Up'.
Proud First Nations women Robyn Collard and
Linda Winmar spoke at the assembly with Robyn
performing an official Welcome to Country with
her grandson Tryse, also on scholarship, playing
the didgeridoo. The students heard the
inspirational stories of both women and the
many challenges they faced due to their race
and gender.
Emmanuelle Vincent, a current Year 12 scholar
was a part of the MC team and also represented
the St Hilda's Reconciliation Committee on
stage. Amaaron Davis and Jonah Brooks,
MADALAH Scholars from Christ Church Grammar
school also spoke at the assembly. 
We would like to thank our guests from
Fortescue Metals Group for joining us and
meeting the girls they are supporting!

Thank you to Aquinas College for inviting us to
their NAIDOC Assembly last week. The assembly
featured scholars from Aquinas and Penrhos
coming together to showcase Indigenous
language and culture through song and dance
which was fantastic to see.

NAIDOC WEEK CELEBRATIONS

A Q U I N A S  C O L L E G E ,  S T  H I L D A ' S  A N G L I C A N  S C H O O L &  B U N B U R Y

C A T H E D R A L  G R A M M A R  S C H O O L

Thank you to Bunbury Cathedral Grammar for
inviting us to attend part of their NAIDOC Week
celebrations, featuring dancing from Guildford
Grammar students, face painting and a feed of
kangaroo stew with damper.

It was wonderful to see students from two of our
partner schools celebrating and sharing their
culture together.
 



Thank you to Christ Church Grammar School for inviting us to their NAIDOC assembley. The celebrations
were a wonderful mix of culture and education, including a dance performance from Indigenous students
and musical performances from Christ Church students. Torres Strait Islander women Melissa Billy-
Rooney also joined the celebrations and shared a powerful speech to all in attendance. Students also
shared and celebrated Aboriginal artwork whilst the whole assembly was MC'd by our amazing MADALAH
Year 12 students; Jonah Brooks and Amaaron Davis!

It was an amazing NAIDOC assembly to witness as the theme for this year, "Get up! Stand up! Show up!",
was definitely on display from our Christ Church students and their school.

Thank you to Fortescue staff for joining us at
Scotch College's 2022 NAIDOC Celebrations!
It was a great opportunity for Fortescue - 
 MADALAH supported student Peter Taylor to
thank them for his scholarship and have a yarn
about school, life and his future aspirations.

NAIDOC WEEK CELEBRATIONS

S C O T C H  C O L L E G E  &  C H R I S T  C H U R C H  G R A M M A R



MADALAH staff attended Trinity College for our
first visit for term three.
Our visit began with staff and student catch-
ups, student feedback on what the boys look
forward to when we visit and what they want to
learn! Cultural activities and learning are
pivotal aspects of what the boys want from our
visits, so during this session, the inclusion of a
canvas activity was well received. The canvas
was designed by MADALAH alumnus Kam Barni
for our Youth Leadership Summit which 4 of the
boys attended!

SCHOOL VISIT

T R I N I T Y  C O L L E G E

ACHIEVEMENTS



MADALAH alumni Yarlalu Thomas recently
shared his story with Scotch College on an
episode of the Range Project. We are super
proud of Yarlalu for his drive and dedication to
improving healthcare and education for
Indigenous people

Photo Credit: Scotch College

Yarlalu Thomas

South Summit

MADALAH alumni Joshua Trindall, Nehemiah
Reuben and Isaiah Reuben shared their story to
NITV on taking gigs behind bars in hope to
inspire, and what’s next for them and their
music!



For every membership sold, MADALAH will receive a
percentage, which means more scholarships for Indigenous students

so they can achieve their educational
aspirations. With thousands of offers for health and beauty, dining,

shopping and more, why not treat
yourself or someone you love to a gift that keeps on giving!



Please visit:

 www.subscribe.entertainment.com.au/fundraiser/9m66206




